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September 

Thurs. 21 Newsletter Day 
Terry Fox Run 

Fri.22 Pro D Day –School Not in Session 

Tues. 26 Individual Photo Day 

Wed. 27 Welcome Back Open House BBQ 

Fri . 29 Orange Shirt Day 

October 

Mon. 2 Day off in lieu of National Day for Truth and  
Reconciliation—School not in session 

Thurs. 5 Newsletter Day 

Mon. 9 Thanksgiving Day —School Not in Session 

Tues. 17 PAC Meeting, 7 pm Library 

Wed. 18 Parent/Teacher Conferences 3pm  to 5 pm 

Thurs. 19 Early Dismissal for students at 11:50 am. 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 1 pm to 6 pm 
Newsletter Day 

Fri. 20 Pro D Day—School not in session 

 

  

 

The Greater Victoria School   

     District wishes to recognize  

the Songhees & Esquimalt  

Nations on whose traditional  

territories we live and do our work. 

 

In This Issue 

Important Dates and Information for 
you to know: 

• School Calendar 

• Bell Schedule 

• Start Up Packages 

• Parent Connect 

• Welcome back BBQ 

• New staff 

• Food Programs and Supplies 

• 1000x5 

• Back to School Supplies 

• School Calendar update 

• Picture Day 

• Braefoot Swim Club 

• Letter from the Superintendent 

• Indigenous Education  

• Cedar Hill School Project 

• Healthy Schools Snapshot 

• PAC 

• Library News 

 

Please check out our SD61 website 
page at: https://www.sd61.bc.ca/    

 

https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca
mailto:braefoot@sd61.bc.ca
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/


Bell Schedule at Braefoot School for 2023-2024 

 8:30 am  Basic Outdoor Supervision Begins 

 8:45 am   All teachers meet students at their pre-arranged spots and enter the          
    building  together to begin their instructional day. 

 10:05 -10:20am Morning Recess Outdoor Playtime  

 11:50 -12:05:pm Lunch Eating Time  

 12:05 - 12:35 pm  Lunch Recess Outdoor Playtime 

 2:37 pm   Dismissal Bell  

SCHOOL CALENDAR DATES  2023-2024 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

School Opening Day     Tuesday, September 5 

National Day for Truth and Reconciliation  Monday, October 

Thanksgiving  Day   Monday, October 9 

Remembrance Day   Monday, November 13  

Last day of Classes before Winter Break  Friday, December 22 

School Re-Opens after Winter Break  Monday, January 8 

Family Day   Monday, February 19 

Last Day of School Before Spring Break              Friday, March 15 

Good Friday   Friday, March 29 

Easter Monday   Monday, April 1 

School Re-Opens after Spring Break  Wednesday, April 3 

Victoria Day   Monday, May 20 

Last Day of School for Students   Thursday, June 27 

Year End Administrative Day   Friday, June 28 
 

NON INSTRUCTIONAL DAYS  

Friday September 22   Friday, January 26   

Friday, October 20   Friday, February 16 

Monday, November 20   Friday, May 17 
     

** Check the school calendar on the Braefoot School website  

regulary as some dates may change throughout the year.  

(School Chosen) 

(Day off in lieu) 

(Day off in lieu) 

          



 

Start Up Packages, Forms and Payment 

On Monday, each family was emailed information with a link to “Parent Connect” regarding online permis-
sions (i.e. for field trips, computer use etc.) for their child(ren). This only needs to be done once in a child’s 
time with the Greater Victoria School District.  

In addition, each student should have brought home a pack up of paper forms which are not  available online. 
You will need to review, amend, sign and return these papers to your child’s teacher as soon as possible. 

These documents are critical in assisting our school to contact families in the case of an emergency.  
 

This package will contain: 

• Student Information Verification form 

• Student Planner with online payment instructions; Please note that the cost of student planners is $6.00 
(not $8.00). Unfortunately, there was a fire in the warehouse with our printed planners. The planners will 
be reprinted, but now won’t be here for a couple of months.  

• Emergency Release Instructions and form 

• Important Authorization Form for PAC and BC Nutritional Program 

Please return the envelope directly to the classroom teacher. Each  envelope is 

personalized and has a handy checklist within the letter for online forms and        

paper forms. 

Parent Connect 

We are excited to provide a wide selection of assessed digital/online tools to supplement your child's 
classroom learning.  Your informed consent is required prior to signing up and using any  
district-approved digital/online tool.  This is provided through our Parent Connect online tool for        
students in grades K-8.  For more information about signup and use of Parent Connect, please visit 
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/parent-student-resources/parent-connect/ .   
 
This message serves as a reminder to review the consent items in Parent Connect from previous 

school years and to check the portal for new items that may need your review. You and your child 

have the choice to grant or revoke consent at any time for each of the digital tools based on the   pri-

vacy considerations for each specific tool listed. Note that there is a Translate option in the main 

menu in Parent Connect. 

If you have any questions regarding the use of digital/online tools, please reach out to your child's 

teacher and/or administrator.  

https://parentconnect.sd61.bc.ca/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/parent-student-resources/parent-connect/


 

 

 



 

Braefoot Parents’ Advisory 

Braefoot PAC meeting will take place, Tuesday,  October 17 
at 7:00pm in the Braefoot library. 

Our PAC meetings represents a wonderful opportunity to 
meet   new parents and to become involved in the school 
at the “grassroots level.” 

 

MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLNESS SNAPSHOT  

The School District has made a few changes to the Snapshots for the 2023-24 school year.  

• Firstly, we will introduce a new Snapshot bi-monthly starting in September. 

• Secondly, the Snapshots for the year will focus on the significance of nurturing connections and          
community in your children's lives. 

The September/ October Snapshot explores some of the agencies and services in our community for fami-
lies. These agencies can serve as valuable partners, offering a wide variety of services designed to bolster 
families and enhance their overall well-being. By collaborating with these organizations, parents can tap into 
a wealth of expertise, guidance, and programs that address a spectrum of needs.  

Access the Snapshot Here: September/October 2023 Snapshot – It Takes a Village 

Marnice Jones 
Mental Health Resource Coordinator 
Greater Victoria School District No. 61 

 

 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES  
 

 

 

Parent Teacher Conferences will take place on Wednesday, October 18 from 3pm to 5pm and on 

Thursday, October 19 from 1pm to 6pm.   

Students will be dismissed at 11:50 am on Thursday, October 19.  (Regular dismissal time on 

Wednesday, October 18.) 

Information on how to book parent teacher conferences is available on the Braefoot website at 

https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/    

 

Please note:  The link to book conference times will not be open until Wednesday,         

September 27 at 3pm. Parents will not be able to access bookings until after 3pm on September 27.  

http://cm.pn/d2a1
https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/


 

WELCOME TO SOME NEW FACES AT BRAEFOOT 

Braefoot would like to welcome these new team members to our school. 
 

  Courtenay Barr—Inclusive Education 

  Kim Koscik—Kindergarten 

  Connor McCoy—Principal 

  Madeleine Rogers—Library (Tues) 

  Andrea Rushton—EA 

  Amanda Shearing—Kindergarten (Mon, Tues, Wed) 

  Rachel Watters—Kindergarten (Thurs, Fri) 

 

 

 

 

 

    Food Programs and School Supplies  

The school has access to lunch and food programs for families that could use             
assistance financially or otherwise.  Students can sign up for free daily bagged  
lunches. We also have backpacks filled with school supplies that can go home with 
students. 

Please let our school counsellor, Maxine Toth (mtoth@sd61.bc.ca), or our               
administrator, Connor Mccoy, know if your family would like to sign up or take a backpack.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

1000X5 sends your gently used books for babies and preschoolers into homes where books may be few. This is Year 13 

of sending gift bags each with 3 books.  We have  delivered  311,000 books which have been so kindly donated by you.  

Over the year,  children may receive 30 books – transforming learning. Ask for the pink bin in your school.  Check out 

our website for more information: www.1000X5.ca 

1000X5 

1000 Books by Age Five  

Children’s Book Recycling Project Greater Victoria 

Looking for Gently Used Books  

mailto:mtoth@sd61.bc.ca


 

BRAEFOOT LIBRARY NEWS 

 

We are looking forward to another year of reading, learning, exploring, and creating in our Braefoot Library 
Learning Commons!  This year, all classes will have the opportunity to visit the Learning Commons for library 
book exchange, lessons in Applied Skills, Design, and Technologies, and various collaborative lessons and ac-
tivities co-taught by Mrs. Baker and classroom teachers. 

 

Book Exchange 

During the week of September 25th, all students will begin visiting the library for regular book exchange.    
Books are typically due back one week after they are borrowed for Kindergarten through Grade 3 students, 
and two weeks after they are borrowed for Grades 4-5.  However, all students are welcome to renew books    
if they need more time to finish reading them!  Books can also be returned in advance if they are finished ear-
ly.  This year, all divisions will have their book exchange on Wednesdays, with the exception of Division 5 
(Miss Linnell’s class), who will have their book exchange on Fridays. 
 

The library is also open for any students wishing to exchange their books on Mondays, Wednesdays, and 
Fridays from 2:37 until 2:50. 
 

Book Fair 

Mark your calendars!  The Scholastic Book Fair will be returning to Braefoot October 16-18.  This is an exciting 
opportunity for families to purchase books to read at home while supporting our school library pro-
grams.  More information to come soon regarding times.  If you are interested in volunteering to help with 
the Braefoot Book Fair, please contact Mrs. Baker. 
 

Parent Volunteers 

Students at Braefoot love to read, and sometimes we can fall behind on the huge job of ensuring library books 
get put back where they belong on the shelves.  In the past, our library program has tremendously benefited 
from parent volunteers shelving books, tidying, organizing, and helping with other various library-related 
tasks to keep things running smoothly for our students!  We could also use some parent volunteers to help 
before, after, and during our upcoming October Book Fair.  Volunteering in the library does not need to take 
up much of your time and can be done either at a regularly scheduled weekly time, or on a flexible basis. 
 

If you have some time to spare and would be interested in volunteering in the library, please contact Mrs. 
Baker – cbaker@sd61.bc.ca  
 

Thank you in advance for your support of the Library Learning Commons program at Braefoot.  It’s going to be 
a great year! 
 

Mrs. Baker 
Teacher-Librarian & Technology Teacher 
 

mailto:cbaker@sd61.bc.ca


 

Here is a link to our back to school supplies 

for each grade. 

https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/parent-info/

school-supplies-2023-24/ 

 

 

PICTURE DAY IS COMING 
Individual Picture Day will take place on Tuesday,  
September 26th. Students are photographed on picture 
day and these photos are used in the  library and in our 
school database. Photos will be a proof system. Meaning 
that families can wait to order pictures until after they 
see them. Families will have the option to order online or to 
order in the traditional method, using the forms that come 
home with the proofs. Proofs will come home 2-3 weeks af-
ter picture day for parents to review and then parents can 
order. Pictures once ordered come to the school and then 

are sent home for distribution. 

SCHOOL CALENDAR CHANGES 

We try our best to keep the Braefoot School     

Community up to date on activities and events that 

take place at Braefoot.  

Things do change, so please check the school     

website regularly. 

https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/news-events/

calendar/ 

The following event has been changed: 

Beach Day has been changed from Friday, June 21 

to Tuesday, June 25, 2024. 

 

Braefoot Swim Club  
We are excited to offer Braefoot Swim Club again this year!  The Swim 
Team will be practicing from 3:00-3:45pm on Wednesdays and will    
participate in several swim meets throughout the year.  To join the 
team, your child must be in Grade 3, 4 or 5 and must be able to         
comfortably swim 25m unassisted without an adult in the water.  The 
swimmers will learn to swim freestyle, breaststroke, backstroke and 
butterfly.  A meeting will be called for all interested swimmers in the 
next few weeks and more information will be sent home at that time. 

https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/parent-info/school-supplies-2023-24/
https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/parent-info/school-supplies-2023-24/
https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/news-events/calendar/
https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca/news-events/calendar/









